Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of Sandy Town Council
You are hereby summoned to attend a meeting of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 31 October 2011 beginning immediately after the conclusion of the Special Meeting of Sandy Town Council to be held at 7.30  pm.  The items of business to be transacted are specified below.








Delia Shephard









Town Clerk 
 19 October 2011
A G E N D A
	1
	Apologies for absence


	2
	Declaration of interests

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Council are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

(a) Personal Interests

(b) Prejudicial Interests



	3
	Questions from Electors
To receive any questions from electors.  (Members are invited to submit questions to the Clerk in advance of the meeting where possible.)



	4
	Planning applications

To consider any planning applications submitted for comment including any late applications submitted for comment, see list attached.  (Plans will be on display in the Committee Room prior to the meeting and will be publicly notified on the STC noticeboard no later than 3 clear working days in advance of the meeting.)


	5
	Minutes of previous meeting
To consider the minutes of a meeting of Sandy Town Council held on 19 September 2011 and to approve them as a correct record of proceedings.

	6
	Power of Well-being

To pass a resolution confirming that Sandy Town Council has met the eligibility criteria to enable it to use the power of well-being as described in the Local Government Act 2000 s2 as amended by the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007 s77.
The criteria for eligibility are that:

· two thirds of the members of the council stood for election (14/15)

· at least 80% of members must have attended the formal training module (14/15)

· the council must have a community engagement statement of intent in place. (Yes)
· the clerk must be appropriately qualified. (Yes)


	7
	Contribution to Sandy Christmas Lights
To consider a request from the Sandy Chamber of Trade for a financial contribution to the provision of Christmas illuminations in the town.



	8
	Community Grants
To consider requests for community grants.


	9
	Sandy Historical Research Group Planning Permission Request
To consider a request from SHRG to submit a planning application on their behalf.  


	10
11
	Mayoral Communications
To note the Mayor’s engagements.
Deputy Mayoral Communications
To note the Deputy Mayor’s engagements. 


	12
	Minutes of Committees
To receive minutes from the following committee meetings:
1. PP&OS Committee 5.9.2011

2. F&GP Committee 3.10.2011
3. Staffing Committee 12.9.2011

which have been circulated previously.



	13
	Reports from Representatives

1. To receive a report from any Central Bedfordshire Councillors present on any matter relevant to Sandy.
2. To receive reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.  



	14

	Finance

a) To approve the accounts for payment (a list of receipts and payments for the period will be on display in the committee room prior to the meeting).

b) To receive and consider a financial report on income/expenditure against budget for the year to date 2011/12. (income/expenditure against budget for the year to date 2011/12 will be on display in the committee room prior to the meeting).


	15
	Resolution moved on notice under Standing Orders 27 and 28


	16
	Sandy and Beeston Town Plan
To note the progress of the Sandy and Beeston Town Plan.



	17
	Parliamentary Constituencies Review

To consider Central Bedfordshire Councils alternative proposal for the Parliamentary constituencies in Central Bedfordshire Council.


	18
19
20
21
22 
	Insurance of Street Lights and Street Furniture (40/11-12)

To consider a recommendation from Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting on the 3rd October 2011 that: the Council’s insurance policy with Aviva is extended with immediate effect to include cover for street furniture based on a sum insured of £352,000 the additional annual premium would be in the region of £690.00 inclusive of Insurance Premium Tax, and that the cost of the additional cover is included in the estimates process.

Quilts 4 London 2012 Olympics

To consider whether the Town Council should arrange for a Pennant to be made for the London 2012 Olympics.
Communications Sub-Committee

Minutes of the sub-Committee are attached.
To Consider the following recommendations from the sub-Committee that met on the 13th October 2011:

Newsletter - RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND:  That the Town Council purchase advertising in the proposed monthly Sandy Bulletin instead of producing Sandy News quarterly.  
Councillor’s Surgeries - RESOLVED TO RECOMMEND:  That the Town Council commence surgeries on the first Friday or Saturday of the month starting in January 2012, with Councillors signing up for Friday or Saturday, to be held in the library.   Central Bedfordshire Council Councillors will be invited to attend in rotation and staff attendance will not be required.
Section 106

To consider the recommendations from Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee meeting on the 17th October 2011 that:

Resolved to recommend: (a) That an Inclusive Roundabout is supplied and installed at a cost of £11784.

(b) That £4320 of Section 106 monies is used to pay for the Inclusive Roundabout, with some of the money having to be committed by February 2012, subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

(c) That the Town Council allocates £7464 from capital to make up the shortfall from Section 106 monies.

Press Release


Information supporting Agenda Items

Meeting of Town Council 31 October 2011

	4
	Planning Applications

DATE/REF

APPLICANT

DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT

14/10/11

65/10

CB/11/ 03566/ FULL

Mr C Goodwin

45 Merlin Drive

Sandy

SG19 2UN

Single storey rear extension at 45 Merlin Drive, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 33, 43 & 47 Merlin Drive, Sandy notified. 



	5

6

7

8

9

10

11
15

16
17

19

21
	Minutes of Town Council Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 19 September 2011 have been circulated previously.

Power of Well-being
The provisions of the Power of Wellbeing, extending the power to Parish and Town Councils came into force on 31st December 2008. 

The power will enable eligible councils to do anything which they consider is likely to achieve the promotion or improvement of the economic, social or environmental wellbeing of their area.  This includes, but is not limited to, incurring expenditure, providing staff, goods or services to any person, entering into partnership arrangements and carrying out the functions of other bodies.  The breadth of the power removes the need for local councils to rely on other legislation in order to take particular action.  Instead, local councils can look to the wellbeing power in the first instances.  It does not have spending limits but is restricted in that it cannot be used to circumvent prohibitions, restrictions or limitation set out in legislation.  Nor can it be used to specifically raise money.


The Power can be used in relation to, or for the benefit of, any one or more of the following categories:

· The whole of the council’s area

· A part of the council’s area

· All persons resident or present in the council’s area

· Any person resident or present in the council’s area

As the Council has met the prescribed conditions it must pass a resolution confirming this at a meeting of Full Council.  It will then be eligible to use the power until the day before the next annual meeting that is held by the Council in a year of ordinary elections, e.g. if passed this year it would last until May 2015.  It must then re-confirm its eligibility to use the Power (or take steps to become eligible again).  


Members are requested to decide if they would like to resolve to use the Power of Wellbeing.

Contribution to Sandy Christmas Lights

A verbal request has been made from the Sandy Chamber of Trade for a financial contribution of £5260 for the provision of Christmas illuminations in the town. Last year the Town Council contributed £5260 towards the Christmas illuminations.
As members may be aware the Town Council at its estimates meeting in January 2011 allocated a budget to the council contribution to the Christmas Lights project of £5260 for the year 2011/12.
The Town Clerk met with Sandy Chamber of Trade on Tuesday 11th October to discuss the contribution the Town Council make to this years Christmas illuminations. The Chamber of Trade has provided accounts for the last five years and these will be available at the meeting or in advance.
Sandy Chamber of Trade is going to make a written application and this will be sent as a supplementary item or will be tabled at the meeting.
Members are requested to decide on how much they would like to contribute to Sandy Chamber of Trade for Christmas Lights.
Community Grants
Report to follow.
Sandy Historical Research Group Planning Permission Request
A letter has been received from the Secretary of the Sandy Historical Research Group and this is attached, with regard to the Town Council applying for planning permission for change of use from residential to a museum for the Museum Project Station Master’s House.
The current cost of the application for the planning permission for the Sandy Historical Research Group would be £335, if the application is in the name of the Town Council the cost would be half at £167.50. For the application to be in the name of the Town Council the form would have to be completed by the Town Council.
In the letter it mentions that the Town Council is known to support this project (referred to in the Town Plan report). It does not mention in the Town Plan that the Town Council wants to support the project, it mentions that Sandy & Beeston Town Plan Steering Group plan to work with Central Bedfordshire Council, Sandy Town Council and Sandy Historical Research Group with regards to possible funding to cover set up and long term funding of suitable premises.
If the Town Council does make the planning permission application on behalf of the Sandy Historical Research Group, it could well be the start of many other requests for the Town Council to make planning permission applications for anything else that Sandy Town Council is listed as a partner in the Sandy and Beeston Town Plan.
Members are requested to decide if they would like to make the application for planning permission.
Mayoral Communications
21.9.11 Attended a planning Training Session at Chicksands with other Councillors.
26.9.11 
Accompanied by Mr Sutton attended the High Sheriff’s 



Service for the Judges at St Paul’s Church, Bedford.

30.9.11 
Attended the Mayor of Leighton Linslade’s Charity Ball



with Mr Sutton at Leighton Buzzard Golf Club.

5.10.11 
Accompanied by Mr Sutton attended the Mayor of



Houghton Regis Charity Chinese Dinner and Pride of



Houghton Awards ceremony at Just Buffet, 



Dunstable.

7.10.11 
Attended the CPRE Living Countryside Awards



Presentations 2011 with Mr Sutton at Shortmead



House, Biggleswade.

8.10.11 Accompanied by Mr Sutton attended the Sandy and District Probus Club 30th Anniversary Dinner at The Park Inn, Bedford.

15.10.11 Attended the Mayor of St Ives’ Charity Concert with



Mr Sutton at the Free Church, St Ives.

16.10.11 With Mr Sutton attended the Mayor of 



Godmanchester’s Civic Service at Godmanchester



Parish Church.
16.10.11 With Mr David Sutton welcomed back to Sandy the runners
                 and supporters who took part in the Biggleswade AC 60th
                 Anniversary 60 mile relay race.  Followed by the end of
                 season Track and Field awards.

19.10.11 Attended the Sandy Branch of the British Legion’s AGM held at the Conservative Club, Sandy.

Deputy Mayoral Communications
23.9.11 
Attended with the Deputy Mayoress the Mayor of



Peterborough’s Candlelit Dinner at Peterborough Town



Hall.

25.9.11 
Accompanied by the Deputy Mayoress attended the



Chairman of Central Beds Council’s Afternoon Tea at



Woburn Abbey.

Resolution moved on notice under Standing Orders 27 and 28

Facilities for the hard of hearing
Resolution for Sandy Town Council in the name of Cllr Ken Lynch

Sandy Town Council resolves to investigate and consider, as a matter of urgency, all means by which the availability of its proceedings might be improved for the benefit of Councilors, staff and members of the public, whether with or without hearing impairment.

Sandy and Beeston Town Plan
The Sandy and Beeston Town Plan leaflet has been printed and this is currently being delivered with the Newsletter to every household in Sandy. Initially two hundred of the larger Sandy and Beeston Town Plan document will be printed for stakeholders and these will also be available at the Town Council offices and Sandy Library. The large document will also be available on the Town Council website.
Parliamentary Constituencies Review

Central Bedfordshire Council have contacted the Town Council about the Parliamentary Constituencies Review, copy of correspondence attached. 
The number of parliamentary constituencies under the parliamentary review will reduce from six hundred to five hundred and fifty for the United Kingdom. With England reducing from five hundred and thirty three to five hundred and two, with two constituencies for the Isle of Wight. 
The main rule that needs to be complied is that each of the new constituencies must contain between 72,810 and 80,473 electors. Currently parliamentary constituencies in England contain between 55,077 and 110,924 electors.

The current number of electors (September 2011) in Central Bedfordshire Council is 199,948 and this equates to 2.6 parliamentary constituencies. The combined number of constituencies for the Unitary authorities of Bedford, Central Bedfordshire and Luton is 5.6 with a combined number of electors of 432,090.

Within the initial Review the sub region of Bedfordshire and Hertfordshire is currently made up of 17 constituencies and has now been allocated 16 constituencies.

Under the initial proposals from the Boundary Commission for England Central Bedfordshire Council would have three constituencies cross with Hertfordshire, one with Borough of Bedford, one with Borough of Luton and one that is entirely within Central Bedfordshire Council. Under the Boundary Commission Sandy would be in the North Bedfordshire constituency with six other wards from Central Bedfordshire these including Ampthill and Biggleswade, in addition this constituency also contains the remaining parts of the Borough of Bedford.
Under the proposals made by Central Bedfordshire Council would be separated into 3 constituencies (Mid Bedfordshire, North Bedfordshire, South Bedfordshire), Sandy would form part of North Bedfordshire, as detailed in the attachment.
The consultation period for the Boundary Commission is from 13th September to 5th December. Representations can be made online or in writing and public hearings are taking place in early November with the closest ones being Luton and Cambridge.

Members are asked whether they would like to respond to the consultation from Boundary Commission and Central Bedfordshire Council.
Quilts 4 London 2012 Olympics

Quilts 4 London would like to give a personal gift of a Pennant to each athlete at London 2012. Further details of the project are attached.
Traditionally in sport, competitors exchange a Pennant as a sign of friendship. The project is to make an A3 (12” X 16”) Pennant for each athlete. Over 12,000 athletes took part in the Beijing Olympics, Paralympics and Special Olympics. The closing date for the Pennants is the end of December.

The Mayor has offered to make the Pennant on the Town Council’s behalf as long as the Town Council arranged for the Council Logo to be printed onto some cloth – ie done as a transfer print, and then the Mayor could quilt around it.
Members are asked if they would like Sandy Town Council to make one or more Pennants for London 2012.

Section 106

The Open Spaces sub-Committee have recommended an Inclusive Roundabout to be installed in Bedford Road Recreation Ground adjacent to the Toddler swings in the tarmac area.

As advised at the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces meeting, following the Open Spaces meeting Central Bedfordshire Council will not allow section 106 monies from the Jordan’s Yard Open Space code to be spent on play equipment, the amount available to be spent towards play is only £4320 and as such the recommendations had to be amended. 

The original recommendation being (b) That £11600 of Section 106 monies is used to pay for the Inclusive Roundabout, with some of the money having to be committed by February 2012, subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council having to be changed to (b) That £4320 of Section 106 monies is used to pay for the Inclusive Roundabout, with some of the money having to be committed by February 2012, subject to approval by Central Bedfordshire Council. 

The original recommendation being (c) That the Town Council allocates £104 from capital to make up the shortfall from Section 106 monies having to be changed to (c) That the Town Council allocates £7464 from capital to make up the shortfall from Section 106 monies.
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